SHEBOYGAN COUNTY HEALTH CARE CENTER COMMITTEE MINUTES
 
Rocky Knoll Health Care Center
N7135 Rocky Knoll Parkway, Plymouth, WI  53073
West Conference Room
           
May 14, 2019                         Called to Order:  9:00 a.m.                            Adjourned 10:13 a.m.
 

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Supervisor Richard Bemis, Chairperson; Supervisor Al Bosman; Supervisor James Glavan; Supervisor Roger Otten, Vice Chairperson; Supervisor Charles Conrardy, Secretary
 

ALSO PRESENT: 
County Administrator Adam Payne, Jeremy Fredericks, Kayla Clinton, Sarah Payne
 

Supervisor Bemis called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  It was noted the agenda was posted on May 10, 2019 at 10:30 a.m. in compliance with the Open Meeting Law.

 

A motion was made by Supervisor Conrardy and seconded by Supervisor Bosman to approve the minutes from the March 12, 2019 meeting.  Motion carried.
 
Ms. Clinton had the following items to report:
 
· Census – In-house census 133; 3 pending admissions and 4 pending discharges;  Woodland Village Rehab Unit census is 25
· Open Positions – Certified Nursing Assistant positions:  Two part-time day and 2 weekend only day shift; 4 part-time pm and 4 weekend only pm shift; and 1 part-time night and 2 weekend only night shift; Registered Nurse positions:  Two part-time day, three part-time p.m. shift. And on full-time night shift;  Personal Care Assistant – one part-time p.m. shift
· Staff Announcements – Karli Noll and Karlie Beeck new Lead Life Enrichment Assistants;  Sarah Payne is interning for Nursing Home Administration (she is a current full-time C.N.A. at Rocky Knoll)
· CMS 5-Star Rating – Rocky Knoll maintained status 
· Virtual Dementia Certified Facility – Rocky Knoll has received this certification
· QA/QAPI – Meeting minutes were passed to Health Care Center members for their review
· Job Fair – being hosted at Rocky Knoll May 22, 2019 for nursing staff
· Nursing Home Week – May 12-18, 2019
· Spring Cleaning and Maple Syrup Events for residents
 
Ms. Clinton reviewed the reorganization of the Nursing Department and discussed efficiencies that will occur from these changes made.

Ms. Clinton and Mr. Fredericks provided an update on the Resident WanderGuard Security Capital project.  Capital budgeted amount was $135,000 and because of the increase in the amount of cameras that will need to be purchased due to the new path on the exterior, addition funds will be needed.  Options are being explored and it may require funds to be transferred between accounts.

Accounts Payable Vouchers were reviewed.  Motion was made by Supervisor Bosman and seconded by Supervisor Glavan to approve as presented.  Motion carried.
 

First Quarter Variance report for Rocky Knoll was reviewed.

February and March 2019 financials were presented.  Motion was made by Supervisor Conrardy and seconded by Supervisor Bosman to approve both as presented.  Motion carried.
 
A motion was made by Supervisor Conrardy and seconded by Supervisor Glavan to adjourn the meeting at 9:47 a.m.  Motion carried and meeting adjourned. 

       Angie Iserloth      
   Recording Secretary
